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NIRB File Number: 14UN028 

May 12, 2015 

 

Philippe Poulin 

Kudlik Construction 

1519 Federal Road 

Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 

 

Sent via email: ppoulin@kudlik.biz  

 

RE: Request for Annual Report for “Repulse Bay High School – Explosive Storage” 

Project Proposal 

 
Dear Philippe Poulin: 

 

Please be advised that Section 12.7.1 (b) of the Nunavut Land Claims Agreement (NLCA) states: 

 

“a recommendation of Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) pursuant to a 

12.4.4 (a) may provide for the establishment of a monitoring program for that 

project which may specify responsibilities for the proponent, NIRB or 

Government.” 

 

Further, Section 12.7.3 (a) of the NLCA states: 

 

Without limiting the generality of Section 12.7.2, the monitoring program set up pursuant to that 

section may include: 

 

“a requirement that regulatory agencies and the proponent supply NIRB with 

reports and information respecting project operations and impacts, and the 

implementation of mitigative measures.” 

 

According to the terms and conditions contained in the NIRB’s Screening Decision Report on 

August 20, 2014 for the “Repulse Bay High School – Explosives Storage” Project Proposal, 

Kudlik Construction is to submit an Annual Report to the NIRB no later than March 31 of each 

year.  At this time, the NIRB has not yet received Kudlik Construction’s annual report for the 

“Repulse Bay High School – Explosives Storage” for the 2014-2015 reporting period.  

  

Kudlik Construction is advised to refer to the terms and conditions issued within the Screening 

Decision Report (attached) regarding the submission of your Annual Report.  NIRB is requesting 

this information by June 01, 2015. 
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Please submit all forthcoming information to the NIRB at info@nirb.ca.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Jaida Ohokannoak 

Manager Technical Administration 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 
 

cc: Kathleen Cavallaro, Natural Resources Canada 

 
Attachment: NIRB Screening Report Decision, File No.: 14UN028 (August 20, 2014) 
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